CLERK'S OFFICE

MAR 2 1 2003

STATE OF ILLINOIS
Pollution Control Board

TELEPHONE (309) 820-8342 TOLL FREE 1-(877) 403-8911 FAX (309) 829-3352

BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS
61702-3125

MARTIN L. O'CONNOR

March 19, 2003

Ms. Dorothy Gunn Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board James Thpomson Center 100 W. Randolph Street Suite 11-500 Chicago, IL 60601

Re: PCB 02-10

Dear Ms. Gunn,

Please be advised that I am in receipt of both the February 19, 2003 and March 17, 2003 letter directed to Bradley Halloran regarding the above referenced case.

The school district has before the board a motion to dismiss and in reviewing both the February 19th and the March 17th letter I find nothing that changes the position of the Unit # 5 school district. Ms. Lawrence again references the alleged noise problem to be affecting "neighbors" yet we have only one individual who has a complaint, i.e. Rebecca Lawrence. The truth of the matter is Unit # 5 intends to call adjacent owners whose testimony will negate Ms. Lawrence.

In closing to continue this matter for a 4-5 month period or until her health is more predicable is totally unacceptable. The board should dismiss the case with prejudice.

Martin L. O'Connor

ery truly yours.

MLO/kf

cc:

Bradley Halloran, Hearing Officer

Rebecca Lawrence Kyle McQuaid